
CII Business Delegation member Ms. Seema Arora, Deputy Director General at
Confederation of Indian Industry, was a panel member in a session on ‘Equitable
workforce transition in the auto industry: Perspectives from India and US’ at COP28.

This session highlighted invaluable insights on what is needed to make a just,
efficient and equitable transition within the Auto Industry, with an emphasis on
MSMEs. Ms. Arora highlighted the need for an integration between the private sector
and government policies, to work towards a just transition, with a special focus on
policies that bring in the ones who have not been included thus far.

She believes it is the whole ecosystem - including OEMs, their upstream and
downstream partners and the government, that will need to move together in
tandem, to achieve a just transition for the whole sector, and not just in silos of
excellence.
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